



Dear Parent,

If you choose to travel outside of the UAE over the Half Term you must comply with the following DHA guidelines in order to return to school:

- All students must declare recent travel history and the school must keep a copy.
- Students who have travelled outside of the UAE must provide a negative PCR test result from a DHA approved laboratory on arrival to the UAE, provided the validity of the test being no more than 48 hours prior to joining the classroom.
- Students will **not** be allowed to attend school without first submitting a copy of their negative PCR test result to the school.

Therefore, if you intend to travel outside the UAE please complete the following by Wednesday 14 October 2020.

1. Student Intention to Travel Form Outside UAE

On your return to the UAE you must complete the following prior to Sunday 25 October.

Complete the (DHA TRAVEL DECLARATION FORM)
 https://www.dha.gov.ae/en/pages/coronaregistration.aspx
 as it is mandatory requirement to complete this form if you have travelled outside of UAE and submit a copy of your child's PCR test result certificate to nurse@englishcollege.ac.ae.

When completing the form please ensure that you use the school clinic email address nurse@englishcollege.ac.ae in the 'School Email' field. It is very important that you use this email address and do not add either your own or your child's email address. Please be advised that this form requires you to input your child's Emirates ID number. If you are new to Dubai you may not have received yet, in this case please enter 15 zeros in place of the EID number.

Please note that the validity of the PCR test result must be no more than 48 hours prior to joining the classroom.

If you do not wish for your child to take a PCR test then you must remain at home for 14 days upon arrival in Dubai and should switch to distance learning. Your child can only physically return to school on the 15th day after arrival.